
Christmas Pastoral Letter 2024 

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 

 “Arise, shine, for your light has come, and the glory of the LORD rises upon you.” Isaiah 60:1 
 
 
Isaiah 60:1 is the message I received from our Lord Jesus Christ to you all. 
2024 is a year for AM Canada to experience how great our God is! 
 
After nine years of preparation and miraculous work, Archbishop Melter became a member of our 
College of Consultors in September 2024. 
       
After twenty-two years of preparation and miraculous work, Richmond Emmanuel Church enters into the 
Promised Land, completed a 4.6 million dollars project to purchase and renovate our new church at 
President Plaza, at the center of the heart of Richmond. Praise the Lord that on September 8, 2024, we 
had Archbishop Melter and Archbishop Masimango consecrate our new church. Although Archbishop 
Masimango could not get his Visa to Canada, he consecrated our new church through Zoom. 
 
After five years of preparation and miraculous work, All Saints Community Church enters into the 
Promised Land, their new church with a permanent free rental agreement. 
 
After fifteen years of preparation and miraculous work, Toronto Emmanuel Church had their 15th 
Anniversary in November, working together with the completion of Vintage Garden Phase 1 and 2, and 
the starting of Vintage Garden Phase 3 this year, God uses them to bless the city of Toronto in a very 
special way. 
 
We had a fruitful and Kingdom Team building annual retreat in New Brunswick, the home of our Christ 
the Redeemer Anglican Church with Archbishop Melter as speaker.  
 
We witnessed fruitful growth in our seven churches this year: Richmond Emmanuel Church, All Saints 
Community Church, Toronto Emmanuel Church, Light of Christ Anglican Church, Christ the Redeemer 
Anglican Church, Jericho Road Port Alberni and Emmanuel 330 Restaurant Church. 
 
God uses us as good and faithful servants of Jesus Christ to lead many souls into His Kingdom.  
God uses us as good and faithful servants of Jesus Christ to successfully complete numerous Kingdom 
ministries. 
 
We have seen brothers and sisters live out a “Missional Lifestyle”, a lifestyle of Christlikeness to bring 
light, hope and new life to people in darkness. 
 
May we continue to rise up and shine for Jesus in our coming year 2025! 
May you have a joyful Christmas and an anointed New Year. 
 
 
Your bishop and friend, 
 

 


